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Connection 

Dictionary:  noun; a circle of friends or 

associates or a member of such a circle 

 

Thesaurus:  contact, network, alliance, 

kinsip, mentor, messenger, partnership, 

merger, likeness, relationship, cahoots 

 

What does that word have to do with 

the Association of Desk and Derrick 

Clubs?  Why is it important to us?   

 

The answer revolves constantly around 

our membership in the organization but 

is promoted to the forefront prior to and 

during Region Meetings and the ADDC 

Convention.  One of the reasons we 

have the meetings in the first place is to 

build such connections with allies in our 

industry.  Like-minded people can and 

often do partner together to accomplish  

common goals.   
 

 



March Luncheon Meeting 

Wednesday May 13, 2015  at 

11:30 a.m. 

The Summit Club 
15 W. 6th Street 

31st Floor of BOA Building 
Downtown Tulsa 

*Free Parking 
 

Luncheon Includes: Buffet, 
Tea, Coffee & Dessert 

 
NOW ACCEPTING CREDIT 

CARDS!   
 

Cost:  
Members-$27 

Non-Members-$32 
$2 discount for cash/check 

 
Make your reservations  

NO LATER THAN   
5:00 PM 

 Friday, May 8th 
 

with Laura Disinger, 
reservations@tulsadandd.net   

or 918-845-8365 
 

*Parking garage entrance off 
Boulder.  Get ticket and have 

it validated at check-in. 

*Club Rules for Luncheon Meetings: 

Reservations must be made for Luncheon meetings. If you make a reservation and are subsequently unable to attend, you may send a substitute in your 
place. However, if you don’t attend, you are still responsible for the luncheon fee. We must pay The Summit  for the number of luncheons reserved, so 
must ask our members to reimburse us for the lunch if they made a reservation, whether it was used or not.  You may attend the meeting for no fee if you 
wish to abstain from the buffet (no lunch=no charge) but you still need to notify the Contact Chair of your plans at reservations@tulsadandd.net   

Our Bylaws state: 
“A member who fails to attend the meal meeting after making a meal reservation is obligated to reimburse the Club for such meal charge.  If the meal 
charge is not paid within thirty (30) days, subsequent to the missed meeting, the member shall not be considered in good standing and all privileges of 
membership will be forfeited.  Such forfeited membership may be reinstated by approval of the Board of Directors.” 

Thank you! 

Strider Elass 

First Trust Advisors 

Economist 

Jennifer Nichols 

CastleRock 

Financial Advisor 

Dayna Dresher 

CastleRock 

Financial Advisor 

Presentation by Strider Elass 

The Plow Horse Economy  
Mr. Elass is responsible for analyzing economic indicators and writing 

economic commentaries.  He has been part of the team that won Market 

Watch’s “Forecaster of the Month” Award for December 2012, 

November 2011 and September 2008. 

 

Presentation by Jennifer & Dayna  

Being Financially Prepared in times of Job Distress  

• How to financially prepare yourself during uncertain  

           times in the industry  

• A Financial Checklist 

• Steps to take if you have been laid-off 

 
At CastleRock Financial Advisors Jennifer and Dayna believe it is 

important to focus on you and your unique financial situation and 

needs.  They have the experience, support and advanced 

technology ready to serve you and your long-term financial goals.  

mailto:Reservations@tulsadandd.net
mailto:reservations@tulsadandd.net
mailto:reservations@tulsadandd.net
mailto:reservations@tulsadandd.net
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Membership Meeting Minutes 

April 8, 2015 
By Secretary, Brenda Bennett 

Vicki welcomed everyone to the April Membership Meeting of the Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa. 
Vicki introduced our guest, Mary Niles, who is a guest of Alex Schellhorn. She announced that our speaker today 
will be Jeff Bradley of SEI Energy.   
Vicki explained The Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa mission and how to obtain more information via the website 
for our club and the Association website.  She pointed out that there is a 50/50 drawing at the end of the meeting 
today and that tickets could be purchased from Laura Disinger.  Tickets are $1 ea or 6 for $5.  
 
Vicki presented a photo which was provided by Dee Jansen.  This photo is located on each table and is a Historical 
Photo of Williams Brothers Pipe Line Contractors Early Warehouse. 
 
Kris Russell gave the invocation. 
 
Vicki invited our speaker, and guests and their hosts to make their way to the buffet. 
 
Vicki began the Business Portion of the Meeting.  A quorum was established, and the meeting was called to 
order at 12:01 p.m. 
 
Vicki reported the following in her President’s Report: 
 

 Our Treasurer, Laura Louser presented the Treasurer’s Report to the Board of Directors on Mon. Apr 3rd.  
It was approved and will be filed for review.  If any member would like a full copy of the report, please 
contact Laura and she will be happy to provide you with one.  Be checking the website with your 
“Members Only Secure Password” and you will find a copy of our monthly Treasurer’s report and 
updated Roster.  If you have lost track of your password, please contact Val Bode or myself and we will 
make sure to get you the password. 

  We have just finalized the Scholarship application that was submitted by our Student 
Outreach/Scholarship Committee.  A lot of work went into this so hopefully we have a good process in 
place.  This is a Scholarship that will be open to active Desk and Derrick members or their legal children, 
grandchildren or other immediate family members who are actively enrolling in college or vocational 
programs.  She will be sending out an electronic version but also have a few copies here.  

 Her last email reminded us of upcoming opportunities for volunteers to participate in activities which 
will promote our Club, the ADDC and/or the industry. We have the opportunity to team up with the 
Tulsa Geoscience Center on their Children’s “Fossil Dig” during Mayfest.  Plan on joining us in the Kids 
Zone in May.  Volunteers get their name put into a drawing for $20 gas card each quarter. The dates and 
times are Fri 5/15 11-8, Sat 5/16 11-8 and Sun 5/17 11-2.  

 We currently have 8 members planning to attend the Region VI Meeting in Norman OK, April 23-25.  We 
have a recent new member and “first timer” to a Region meeting that is Alex Schellhorn.  If you have not 
yet notified Jill Klein that you are attending, please do so at the end of this meeting. 
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DESK AND DERRICK CLUB OF TULSA 
MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
AT THE SUMMIT CLUB 

APRIL 8, 2015 
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Imagining the Worst 

By 

Susan Cook 

Imagine, if you will; that you have waited all year for the annul Region VI Meeting.  You’re expecting to 
participate in Field Trips and perhaps attend an industry seminar or two.  You want to catch up with friends 
in other clubs within the region.  All goes as planned until you arrive at the Saturday night banquet and the 
featured speaker begins… 

Storm’s a coming; storm’s a coming….If you recognize that phrase you either live in Oklahoma/Kansas OR 
you’re are a slot player at the “Money Storm” machine.  In the game, three tornadoes will win you a bonus; 
not so in life or Desk and Derrick.   

You may have noticed a bit of commotion at the head table tonight.  We’ve been wondering whether to share 
this news with you now or later, but the “powers that be” have advised us that this could well be the last 
Region VI Meeting of the Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs.  (Lights in the room go out thanks to a pre-
arranged plan with the host club.)  Thanks to my Girl Scout/General Arrangements Co-Chair, Cassie Cawyer, 
I have a flashlight up here to see us through the room’s power outage.  But what will help Desk and Derrick 
through the brewing storm within our members/clubs/regions, the Association, and even the industry?   

It has been reported that younger members of some clubs are unhappy with evening meetings--they say it 
takes too much time away from their families.  Older members of other clubs are not pleased with 
luncheons—they say that there’s not nearly enough time to accomplish everything in 1 ½ hours.  The men 
are disgruntled with club leaders forgetting to include them in welcoming or closing comments.  FYI—men 
are and have been since 1987--an important part of us.  Region Meeting host clubs are finding it difficult to 
gauge a year out what Region Meeting attendance will be.  Believe it or not, ADDC Convention Committees 
face similar and multiplied version of scheduling problems such as these.  And we’ve yet to address the 
economic downturn!   

Since we live, work and play in Tornado Alley, I wondered what would happen in our Region’s nine clubs if 
Desk and Derrick suddenly ended, so I asked each club president before the meeting three specific questions.   

1.  What has your club done in the past that seems to have given club members the most pride? 
2.  What future plans does your club have that you are looking forward to carrying out? 
3.  Which club member (current or past) has contributed significantly to your club?   

 
Here are their responses, many of which I have paraphrased:   
 
Bartlesville   1.  Volunteering, scholarships, promoting each other’s successes 
  2.  Connecting with others through Regionals and Conventions 
  3.  Three members shine for me:  Flo Messall, Ruby Redington and Gay Wheeler 
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Imagining the Worse 

(Continued from Page 6) 

Butler County  1.  Public image within the community (parade floats, etc.) 
  2.  More fund raisers to assist members in Regional and Convention attendance 
 
Enid  1.  Recruitment events  
  2.  Maintaining membership count 

3.  Hard to pick just one, but would choose Linda Gau.  She is retired and very busy but   still 
agreed to step up as my VP.  She is also representing our club at Region in my absence.  She 
always volunteers anytime someone is needed.  She is an amazing mentor and a great friend.   

 
Great Bend 1.  Our unique and creative way of teaching club members and the public about energy-

related items.  It is what we have always strived for.   
 2.  We plan to continue in this manner and will be hosting Regional in 2016. 
 3.  I don’t think it is fair to single out one person from for recognition.  They are all invaluable.   
 
Liberal 1.  After many years of having only 6 – 8 members, we now number 11. 

2.  Recognition of publicity as essential tool; presentation of the Magic Suitcase 
3.  Tammy Garth-Davies for her dedication 

 
OKC  1.  OETA participation for many years 
  2.  Reminding members that gaining knowledge is empowering 
 
REDD 1.  The large participation of men in our group, most of whom didn’t even know that ADDC 

was originally for women only 
  2.  Many of our new members join from “word of mouth” 

3.  Deena Electericiteh is a charter member of REDD and continues to be involved and can 
cover any position.  We fondly and teasingly call her “Mom” of our group.  She keeps all of 
us in line and is the fount of information for REDD. 

 
Tulsa 1.  We have gained diversity in our first African American female Vice President, and we 

participate in many community activities throughout the year such as the Mayfest Fossil Dig 
wherein we team up with the Tulsa Geoscience Center to provide volunteers to educate the 
public about our industry.   
2.  We have a new scholarship program that will provide funds to open and active club 
members and their legal immediate family.  We also plan to improve recognition and 
credibility of our meetings as a merit factor for members. 
3.  To name a few: Susan Cook, Dee Jansen and Cheryl Wootton are all current members that 
add so much to our club in general and specifically for their consistency of knowledgeable 
and quality experience that have with Desk and Derrick. 
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Imagining the Worst 

(Continued from Page 7) 

Wichita 1.  Raising funds for the Energy Activity Books and donation of such to local schools.  Going 
into the schools and seeing the kids get excited is a great feeling. 
2.  Membership is asking for more field trips.  It’s a great way to get to know one another 
and become more involved with the organization. 

 
In my “storm readiness preparation”, I also asked club presidents to share with me one grand scheme that 
we might be able to do as a region.  Not every club president responded but the ones that did offered these 
great suggestions:  
 

1.  I would love to see clubs work together on recruiting and out-reach events.  Clubs can 
get so tired and run out of ideas. 

2. Better communication between the various region clubs would be great.  It might get 
more people to attend the regional meetings.   

3.  I have always been impressed with the professional quality that Desk and Derrick clubs 
operate under and the opportunity for growth both individually and professionally, but 
I’m not sure the industry sees us that way.   Wouldn’t it be wonderful if we were that 
resource of knowledge for individuals and companies in our area of influence?   

(As each club was discussed, lights in banquet hall were turned on section by section until all were on.) 
 
The room is looking much brighter again.  Perhaps the key is networking or leadership—both attributes were 
exemplified in this exercise.  What if every club shared their bulletin with the other eight clubs?  Might we 
not realize that “better communication”, which was suggested by one president?   That one act would also 
give other clubs fresh ideas that might be incorporated in their home clubs, answering the “tired club 
syndrome”.  Is it wise to quit your local chapter just because your employer no longer financially supports 
you?  It seems to me, that’s when you need our resources the most.  In fact, one grand scheme might be to 
host an industry-related job fair for those members who have recently lost their jobs.  If you are being forced 
to re-invent yourself, taking advantage of all educational opportunities will light our path of out of the 
darkness.  (Room goes dim again briefly as the speaker shines her flashlight.) 
 
I’d encourage you to remember how it feels to be sitting in the dark.  How would you feel if Region VI 
disbanded?  What if the Association folded--would it affect you?  Would that two hours/mo you’d gain from 
giving up a dinner meeting really make a difference to your family time?  Couldn’t your club change its agenda 
to shorten the time needed for a program?  Would it hurt you as a club leader to be more inclusive of your 
male counterparts?    Together, we can illuminate the world!  (Lights are turned back on.)   
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Each year, The Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa supports the Tulsa Geoscience 

Center and their annual Mayfest Activity –  “Fossil Dig” in the KidsZone. Below are 

the hours and other information for Volunteers.  

Please volunteer a little time for this fun and worthwhile event.  

Tulsa Geoscience Center 

KidsZone Fossil Dig 

Friday – May 15 – 11 AM to 8 PM 

Saturday – May 16 – 11 AM to 8 PM 

Sunday – May 17 -11 AM to 2 PM 

 

 Volunteers needed for 2 hour shifts to supervise fossil card distribution to 
kids; brief them on RULES; help them identify the fossils; what to do with 
bonus finds.   

 Fossil Dig is under a large 10 x 20 tent; good idea to bring fold-up chair, hat if windy, and 
bottled water. 

 Email Kay Williams @ kwms53@yahoo.com  with the time you are able to volunteer 
 

It is my hope that Desk and Derrick Club of 

Tulsa will show full support for this event, as 

Dr. Hyne really needs our help this year.  

Please sign up for a two hour shift at the Fossil 

Dig. If you have any questions, feel free to 

contact me or Norm Hyne.  Thank you!  



10 

2015 Summer Fundraiser 
Just in time for your 4th of July Family Get Together 

Win a Hasty-Bake Grill  

(Legacy Model 131) from 

The Desk & Derrick Club of Tulsa 

Tickets are $5 each 

Please complete each ticket with your 

name, company, phone number & e-mail 

address 

The drawing will be held at our June 

membership meeting on 6/10 

Winner need not be present to win 

See a club member for additional details 
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Vice President’s Report 
Date of Report:  May 2015   
 
Committee:    Vice President’s Report  
 
Chairman:    Mary L. Williams      
 
Report:   
 
The trip to our Regional Desk and Derrick Convention was truly a learning experience. As a first time 
attendee and delegate, the opportunity to integrate into a very professional and well planned event was 
wonderful. The Tulsa Club was well represented with exceptional knowledge and voices of experience 
through Cheryl Wootton, Susan Cook and Kay Williams. Our president, Vicki Barnes introduced our 
speaker with finesse and she was well received by fellow presidents and leaders in our region. Susan 
Cook gave us a spine thrilling presentation bringing us from darkness to light in her thought-provoking 
challenge to imagine life without the Desk and Derrick Clubs. 
 
Our Speaker, Rick Muncrief, president of WPX Energy inspired us to continue to learn and use our 
knowledge to mentor others. His outlook for the Energy Industry's future is very optimistic. 
 
I felt a thrill after hearing most of the regional club members represented expressed their thoughts on 
keeping the name Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs. The sentiment and intelligent reasoning from 
various members was heartfelt. The entertainment for the evening banquet was so good I booked him 
for another event! 
 
Moreover, I even won a door prize! 
 
To say the least, I feel a sense of renewal to continue to support our president Vicki Barnes and our Club 
with innovative steps to help move us forward. 
 
As an initiative birthed at our February Vision meeting, we want to look for ways to make our club a vital 
professional reference for employers looking for talent. We also want to ensure that credits are given to 
the Certified Professional Lease and Title Analysts who attend our monthly luncheons. As noted in the 
job announcements, you may save the flyer or program of each meeting you attend as long as our 
meetings are: 

* at least 50 minutes and 
* we have professional industry related speakers.  

We also want to acknowledge our members for their contributions to our Tulsa D&D Club with certificates 
of recognition which can be added to your professional portfolios. 
 
Another thought which may work for 2016 is a Spring or Summer Seminar. This is what has added 
NALTA/TALTA to the business radar.  I believe we can do the same. The certification criteria for CPLTA 
was crafted from their (NALTA) founding members as a way to enhance recognition and industry 
opportunities.  
 
In the meantime, it’s almost IAL time, therefore, stay tuned for more details forthcoming! 
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Dear Tulsa Club Members, 

Our Region VI Meeting in Norman was hosted by the Red Earth Desk and Derrick Club.  It was great to 
see old friends and meet some new ones.  There were many things to experience and it was quite a 
productive event for me, learning more about activities and duties at the Regional level.  It was a time 
to meet with Presidents and members of other clubs as well as Region VI officials.  I found myself 
developing friendships with Heidi Kirsch and Connie Price, both from the Oklahoma City area and head 
table partners in crime.  

We jumped right in on Thursday evening with our Delegate/Alternate Meeting and taking care of 
business.  Some decisions are easier made than others, and I am thankful for our many experienced 
members who keep us all headed in the right direction.   

Friday we all headed off to our respective field trips then gathered again later for Thunder Tailgate 
Night, which was a fun evening that involved a little competition.  People with knowledge of the oil and 
gas industry, Desk and Derrick, plus movies and books, were your best friends for this activity.  We had 
several smart people at our table so Tulsa won the competition.  

Saturday morning was all about business again.  The open forum and the Proposed Bylaws 
Amendments got lots of comments.   The Tulsa Club was well represented with exceptional knowledge 
from members like Cheryl Wootton, Kay Williams and Susan Cook.   (As I said earlier, I am thankful for 
the experienced members that help guide us as we make critical decisions about the future of our clubs 
and the Association.)  Susan finished the evening by asking us to imagine life without the Desk and 
Derrick Clubs, an Association from which many of us have gained professional knowledge and personal 
growth.  Then it was exciting for us when Tulsa was recognized with AIMEE awards for:   1st place in 
Best Desk and Derrick Program (Sara Kuegel, Val Bode, Brenda Bennett and Susan Cook), 2nd place in 
Best Desk and Derrick Article (Kris Russell) and 2nd place in Best Industry Photo (Kay Williams).  
Congratulations to all of the winners! 

And it was a pleasure to get to know Cheryl Wootton a little better as we traveled to and from Norman.  
Besides her years of experience and knowledge of Desk and Derrick, did you know that she is a Master 
Gardner and loves to travel?   

I certainly came home from the meeting with “Greater Knowledge” as a result of my participation as a 
Delegate and therefore “Greater Service” to our Club. 

As our club continues to move forward at this time in our industry, let’s remember ways we can give 
back to our community.  The “KidZone” Fossil Dig is sponsored by the Tulsa Geoscience Center at 
Mayfest and in need of our assistance.  The Tulsa Pipeline Expo will be held in September and we may 
have possible involvement with the AAPG-MidContinent event in October.  There are many ways to 
work together, to gain knowledge and to serve our club and our community. 

President’s Letter 

Vicki 
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Note: All submissions to The Tulsa Oil Drop can and shall be edited as necessary.  Viewpoints expressed by submitters 
are those of the writer and not necessarily of The Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa or the Association of Desk and Derrick 
Clubs (ADDC).  Email:  susan@elsonoil.com with questions. 

By  Susan Cook  

Even though our club President, Vicki Barnes, has been great to keep us 

informed as to what is happening at the Regional and Association levels, I 

suspect there are some of us that might not attempt to read every email she 

sends out.  After all, many of us (including our president) are also trying to 

maintain a full time job.  So I thought I’d take a few words to break down the 

Proposed Bylaws Amendments, which will be voted upon at Convention in 

September.  I’ll try to keep my own prejudices to myself and just report the facts. 

 

#1 – to change the Association’s name to Energy Education Association 

#2 – to change the purpose to be more modern and appealing 

#3 – to change the word, “clubs” to “affiliates” 

#4 – to open up membership to “individuals interested in 

 increasing their knowledge about these industries”,  

 (not necessarily working in the industry) 

#5 – to create a “Member-At-Large” category of membership 

#6 – to support #4 if it passes in another section of the Bylaws 

#7 – to set the price of Member-At-Large if #5 passes 

#8 – to allow retired members to serve as Regional Directors 

 

I know that President Vicki Barnes and Vice President, Mary Williams would 

enjoy hearing your comments on the above.  You have plenty of time to share 

your thoughts as these Proposed Amendments will not be voted on until the 

annual convention in September.   

mailto:angela.butler@wpxenergy.com
mailto:angela.butler@wpxenergy.com
mailto:angela.butler@wpxenergy.com

